
Tooele County LEPC 
 

 
Date:  September 29th, 2021 
Time: 1330 Hours 
Location:  Emergency Operations Center (EOC) 
Address:  15 East 100 South 
Attendees: Tara Behunin, Travis Tanner, Rob Benson, Lauara Snyder, Scott Johnson, Jeff Wyatt, David 
Blackburn, Dave Young, Crawford Adams, Bucky Whitehouse, Beckie Boekweg, Shawn McDonald, Roger 
Francom, Tracy Frailey, Amanda Crump, Chris Sutton , Randy Willden, Regina Nelson 

Agenda 
1. Call to Order (13:30) 

a. Bucky called the meeting to order at 1:30. 
2. Welcome/ Introductions 

a. Visitors / New Members 
3. Sign Roll / Update Rosters  

a. Please update your agencies members on the roster. 
4. Approve Minutes –August 25th , 2021  

a. Roger Francom made motion to approve Aug meeting minutes. Seconded by Tracy Frailey. All in 
favor. 

5. Local Incidents Events  - 
a.  Ammonium Nitrate – MP 41 I-80 

i. Minor Spill on I-80. First responders needed a refresher on response to these types of 
hazardous materials.  

b. Suspicious Package- Tooele City  
i. Nonhazardous package placed during family dispute.  

c. Randy added that he had an empty container call that was not hazmat. 
6. Information  - Tooele Road Construction  

a. S.R. 112 and S.R. 138 Public Involvement Team sr112andsr138@utah.gov 
i. Surface work on the roadways has been completed but easements and utility work is 

still underway. 
b. I-80; MP 10-20 Project Team i80mp10to20@utah.gov 
c.  They are still actively working to provide barriers to the area.  

7. Presentation – Cyber Security Training 
a. October is Cyber Awareness month please prepare for it?  

i. Shawn McDonald from the county IT Dept. provided a brief training on cybersecurity.  
ii. Bucky added that Wasatch Security Awareness is a great company to work with for your 

business cyber security needs as well as Knowbe4. 
8. State Reports:  

a. State Fire Marshal Liaison – Richard Mosely     
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i. Bucky added that Dyno Nobel is working to put a facility in Tooele County. It will be the 
6th blasting company in the county. Randy Willden met with them. They brought in 
experts to discuss the facility. The LEPC will invite them in to present on their plans for 
the county. 

b. UDEM – Tara Behunin  
9. Training Opportunities 

a. Check the Utah State Fire Marshalls website on Eventbrite.  
b. Check www.tcem.org – www.tooelelepc.org  www.DEM.Utah.Gov  and UTRAIN  
c. The ICS 400 training course has been moved to Taylorsville on Oct 27 & 28 at the State Office 

Building. 
10. Reports/Action - Old Business  
11. Roundtable 

a. Dustin Brewer- Clean Harbors- He is new to the LEPC and new to Clean Harbors. They would like 
to run a chemical mock drill in 2022. We can present that to the Fire Chiefs. 

b. Lauara Snyder- Wendover Ambulance- They had an incident where a vehicle ran into a 
guardrail. She suggested that the UDOT look into this. 

c. Rob Benson- TCPD- He will be the LEPC representative for the Tooele City PD. 
d. Jeff Wyatt- TCSD- They are still working on COVID. The had a test to stay event that went well.  
e. Tracy Frailey- TCHD- They have booster doses of pfizer only. They have 3rd doses available for 

people who are immunocompromised of both vaccines. Tracy provided a printout for the 
minutes. They are able to do a mobile clinic for your business if you want to reach out to 
coordinate.  

f. Glenn Reinicke- MWMC- They still have COVID patients in house. They are very tight on staff. 
The supply chain is in bad shape nationwide. They are working on staff morale. They are able to 
get patients placed where they need to. 

g. Regina Nelson- Dispatch- They got their new next generation 911 phone systems. They are live 
now. 

h. David Blackburn- Large components just came in. They have a drill in April or May of each year. 
They could do one related to chemicals and victims. They will work with Clean Harbors. 

i. Randy Willden- NTFD- Thanks to the Health Dept for their vaccination clinic. It turned out well. 
They are doing COVID testing. Please call in advance if you need a test. They are happy to test 
any first responder and their family. They have had people call their admin line after hours. 
They had a message left on a Friday evening someone needing help from EMT’s.  If you have an 
emergency call 911. 

j. Roger Francom- US MAG- Dept of Homeland Security will do an audit of their facility. 
k. Bucky Whitehouse- TCEM- we will be sending out a survey monkey survey on how to improve 

LEPC. Please provide feedback on this topic.  
i. The November LEPC meeting will be canceled. 

ii. The December LEPC meeting will be the annual Christmas luncheon. 
12. Next Meeting  - October 27th 2021  
13. Adjourn 
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